
Good Morning!     GM Comments     12 15 2023 

Perhaps all of you are a bit sad this morning, since this is one of the 

last RCSC meetings of the year.  But not to worry, Christmas and the 

New Year are upon us, and we will have an entire year of more fun and 

adventure with meetings, halls, and other get togethers, soon. 

We do have a lot of motions to get to today, so I will be brief… 

In case you missed it we had our holiday extravaganza last Friday at 

the Sundial Rec Center, which raised almost $5,000 for the Sun City 

Foundation, and put some holiday cash into the pockets of several lucky 

participants.  Thanks to all who participated, and our wonderful staff 

that ran the event.  And a special thanks to Mike Dirmyer, our 

esteemed bowling leader, who volunteered to step in and shepard our 

staff for last Friday’s event, and beyond… 

We also had record participation in the decorated golf cart tour, with 

over 100 official entrants.  It was much longer this year with half the 

route on streets and half on the golf course, it took over half an hour 

to complete, with hundreds lining the route with family and friends. 

Coming up tomorrow we have the official opening of the newly relined 

and refurbished lake at 3:30 at the dock.  And there will be 1500 new 

residents there, in the form of rainbow trout, being added even now as 

I speak.  The boat parade will be small, as many lakefront homeowners 

have not gotten their boats in yet, but it will be a starting point for 

future parades. 

We have learned a lot this year, in many areas of the RCSC, and plan to 

use that knowledge to make next year better.  With changes to our 

planning and schedules, with improvements in our communications and 

timeliness, and adjustments to our staff and organizational structure. 

So thank you, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year!       MD RCSC GM 


